Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of State Fire Marshal
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Financial Services, Division of State Fire Marshal (Department) has received the petition for declaratory statement from Amanda Baumann, Deputy Chief/Fire Marshal, Nassau County Fire Rescue on September 9, 2024. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Florida Fire Prevention Code and the NFPA as it applies to the petitioner.

Under the Florida Fire Prevention Code and the NFPA provisions adopted into rules of the State Fire Marshal, can a 13R sprinkler system be utilized to provide fire protection in the kitchen, laundry room, storage rooms, and office areas in a single-story Residential Board and Care Facility?

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Sarah Marcos: Sarah.Marcos@myfloridacfo.com
